
 

MAY 10, 2017 @ 10:00 AM 
AGENDA FOR THE GARFIELD COUNTY DRUG & ALCOHOL COALITION 

LOCATION ONVISOURCE/ PREVENTIONWORKZ (2300 North 10
TH

, ENID, OK 73701) 

PLEASE, COME TO THE NORTH PARKING LOT/ DOOR FACING WILLOW. 

 

The Mission of the Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition is to provide the youth and their families in Garfield County 

with the tools needed to make good choices regarding drugs, alcohol, and other substances. The coalition will increase 

capacity, funding and awareness regarding addictions and treatment. 

1. Call to order/roll call. 

2. Welcome & Introductions – Jane Martin 

3. Approval of minutes from April 12, 2017 

4. Treatment Agency Reports – Coalition Members 

5. Prescription Drug Prevention Report – Dena Kemp 

a. Picnic for Progress (Proclamation) 
b. Work Plan Update 
c. Part-time staff person – 10 hours per week 

 

6. Under-age Drinking Prevention Report – Meri Spurlock 

a. Alcohol Survey 
b. Work Plan 
c. RBSS Training 

 

7. New Business 

“Any matter not known about or which could not have been reasonably foreseen prior to the time of posting the 

agenda.” 

 

8. Adjournment 

 “The next meeting date will be Wednesday, June 14, 2017 at the OnviSource/PreventionWorkz 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition Meeting 

April 12, 2017 at 10:00 am 

 

Jane Martin called the meeting to order at 10:09 am.  Introductions were completed.  Those in attendance 
were Meri Spurlock, Jane Martin, Tim Prince, Gail Box, Terri Presa, Tena Dominquez and Sandy Howard. Gail 
Box made a motion to accept the minutes as written Tena Dominquez seconded the motion. Minutes were 
accepted and approved unanimously.   

There were no new updates on treatment. Dena Kemp shared that the work plan includes a law and policy 
assessment that is currently being reviewed. She shared the vision about the Narcan Ride and discussion was 
held.  She also reported that PreventionWorkz would be hiring a part-time staff person to assist with the Rx 
Grant recently received.  This individual would be working part-time for ten hours per week.  She encouraged 
everyone to come to the City Council Meeting on May 16th were Craig and Gail Box will be given a 
proclamation declaring it “Austin Box “12” Prescription Drug Abuse and Misuse Awareness Day.”  Sandy 
Howard with Our Daily Bread offered to donate the 500 hotdogs needed for the Picnic for Progress.  

Meri Spurlock emphasized the importance of getting the alcohol surveys completed.  Please pass the word on 
about the surveys so more can be gathered.  She reported that a 2M2L Training was completed on March 24, 
2017 with 17 in attendance and 10 volunteers for the mock party dispersal.  She was excited that the Dean of 
Students from Northern Oklahoma College attended and brought Campus Security with him including 
someone from Tonkawa.  Meri reported that the Garfield County Underage Drinking work plan has been 
provisionally approved.  She updated everyone on the current bills and reported that the bill allowing children 
twelve and under into a liquor stored died.  The coalition held discussion surrounding the bills.   

Jane Martin shared about a new Netflix series called “13 Reasons Why” she said it was very dark and sad.  
She said that the series showed how bullying really can affect others.   

Terri Presa made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Gail Box second the motion. Motion passed 
unanimously and meeting adjourned at 11:00 am. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

Garfield County Drug and Alcohol Coalition – May 2017 Report 
 
 
Underage Drinking in Garfield County: 
 

 Alcohol Survey – I have results for 38 ’21 and over’ and 41 ‘under 21’.  If you have surveys out, please have them 

completed.  If you know of anyone willing to complete a survey, please have them do so. 

 I will be doing alcohol surveys at the PreventionWorkz booth during the Picnic for Progress, if anyone 

has time to help it would be appreciated! 

Picnic for Progress will be May 20, 11-2:00 at Champion Park (10th and Chestnut) 

 

 Our Work Plan has been provisionally approved and we now can get busy!  We will be doing a lot of alcohol 

policy development and examples are needed.  If your business/agency has an alcohol policy (and you don’t 

mind sharing) please bring a copy of the alcohol policy. 

 

 Our ABLE Agent, Gina Pratt, has retired.  We now have Lieutenant Erik Smoot. 

 

 Our next RBSS Training will be May 16, 10:00-1:00, at TJ’s Pub, 408 N. Independence. 

 

 

Prescription Drug Abuse and Misuse: 
 
 Picnic for Progress – May 20, 2017 at Champion Park- 11:00 am to 2:00pm – The time is approaching 

quickly.  We have some in-kind donations we could utilize including a microphone with speakers. Listed 
below are the items: 

 Hotdog Buns -  63 packages 

 Mustard -           10 bottles 

 Ketchup -           10 bottles 

 Relish-              10 bottles (5 sweet & 5 dill) 

 Napkins-             1000  

 Bottled Water -   600  

 Cookies -  1000 

 Chips -                500 small packages 

 
 Mayor Shewey will be presenting a proclamation to Craig & Gail Box at the City Council Meeting on May 16, 

2017 at 6:30pm.  Emails have been sent to Jessica Shamburg, KOCO & Kelly Ogle, KFOR inviting them to this as 
well as the Picnic for Progress. 

 
 Volunteers are needed the day of the event from 10:30 am to 2:30 pm 

 
 Interviews are being completed for the part-time position and a decision will be made next week. 

 

 


